
Perpetuity.

I never knew how often I would say that word 
when I took a job at Greenbelt Land Trust. 
Now, it’s part of my everyday speech. As a 
land trust, we make commitments to the land 
that will outlive all of us, carrying a legacy 
onward for 50, 100, 200 years. 

Since perpetuity has become part of my 
vernacular, I find myself thinking about it 
in many ways. What will our hillsides, our 
streams, and prairies look like centuries from 
now? How will our lands support fish and 
wildlife? What child will be skipping down 
the trails at Bald Hill Farm in 2118?

And, possibly most importantly, what financial 
base do we need to have in place to support 
this long-term responsibility for conservation 

and community for Greenbelt Land Trust?

Over the last year this question of funding 
perpetuity has been one that our staff and 
board have wrestled with. We embarked 
on a project to outline our long-term needs, 
starting with a 10-year horizon that brings 
into focus a stable and sustainable trajectory 
of growth that ensures that we are able to 
safeguard and steward the very places that 
you, as our supporters, have helped us to 
protect over the last 29 years.

This ‘business planning’ process highlighted 
several key take-aways. First, Greenbelt Land 
Trust has a terrific foundation. We are strong 
because we have people like YOU at our 
side. Second, Greenbelt has built a solid 
and diverse funding base, ensuring that our 
work would not be paralyzed by the loss of 
any one grant or funding source. Every day 
I thank the people who came before me 
here at Greenbelt – who paved the way for 
building this strong base from which we have 
leveraged so much success.

And then there is the final take-away, which 
is that we have A LOT more work to do. Not 
only are there natural landscapes that are in 
eminent threat of being lost in the next 10-20 
years, but we are facing a changing climate. 
We know that, in order to meet our land 
protection goals, and in order to continue 
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Cedar waxwings rest amid spring blooms in the Valley.

Michael Pope pauses on the trails at Bald Hill Farm.
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WELCOME NEW BOARD MEMBERS
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Manager at Benton County Health Services, where 
she works to advance collaborative community 
health initiatives. She has held volunteer leadership 
positions with Old Mill Center for Children and 
Families, Corvallis Parks and Recreation Board, and 
Linn Benton Health Equity Alliance, just to name a 
few! “GLT well understands that this work cannot 
happen solely through the public sector and that 
partnerships must include meaningful engagement 
of the non-profit and other sectors.”
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TORI WILDER

WELCOME NEW STAFF

Tori joins Greenbelt as the Conservation Project Coordinator. 
She grew up in central Virginia, where she earned a B.A. 
in Philosophy with a focus on environmental ethics, before 
moving to Oregon to go to law school near rivers and trees. 
She earned a J.D. with a concentration in environmental and 
natural resources law from the University of Oregon. She has 
researched and written about water rights, hydropower dams, 
and climate change refugees. After working with organizations 
that protect the environment and community rights internationally, 
she is excited to focus on facilitating grassroots land protection 
locally. She enjoys exploring the outdoors and is happiest 
when swimming amongst smolts and poking about tide pools.

CONSERVATION 
CO O R D I N ATO R

Russa holds degrees in science education and 
environmental law and brings experience in 
nonprofit fundraising and management to her work 
on the board, as well as a range of volunteer 
experience, from the Corvallis Environmental Center, 
to Corvallis Benton Library Foundation and the City 
of Corvallis Library Advisory Board. “Greenbelt 
has a crucial role in environmental education and 
the preservation of lands in our region. I’m excited 
for the opportunity to help bring people in our 
community together to share in the vision.”

Jessica McDonald
(541) 752.9609

jessica@greenbeltlandtrust.org

Leave a 
Lasting Legacy

You’d like to help build the long-term 
financial strength of Greenbelt Land 

Trust, but feel you cannot make a 
significant gift today. Your solution 

may be a charitable bequest. A 
bequest under your will or revocable 

trust can complement your lifestyle 
and commitments today while 

supporting Greenbelt Land Trust and 
our community lands for tomorrow. 

When you notify us that you have 
included Greenbelt in your estate 

plans, you join our Heritage Circle 
and receive invitations to exclusive 

gatherings with Greenbelt Land Trust.

info

for future generations

is how I know that we can accomplish 
anything that is set out before us.  And, with 
your support, we will continue to “Think Big” 
for generations to come.

Perpetuity is a gift and a challenge for 
Greenbelt Land Trust. Are we up to the 
challenge? You bet we are. Our promise to 

you is that, through your support, we 
will do everything in our power 

to protect and care for the 
lands that you cherish, 

and make certain that 
they remain for the 
generations that follow 
after each of us.

What an exciting 
time to be involved 

with Greenbelt Land 
Trust! I often step back 

and pinch myself that I get 
to play a role in what the 

Willamette Valley will look like, 
and how it’s beauty and prosperity will 

continue  for generations that come after me.

Michael Pope

“Success hinges on the actions of this 
generation. We need to remind ourselves 
that “In the beauty of the land lies the dream 
of the future.” We are challenged to keep 
that dream alive, and it may be Now or 
Never.”

– Charles Ross, 1979 Chip Ross Park 
Dedication

Greenbelt 
Land Trust works 

to protect in perpetuity 
native habitats, working 

lands, and lands of natural 
beauty, which provide a 

connection to the natural 
world for residents of 
the mid-Willamette 

Valley.

continued from page 1

to be the caretaker of the lands that you 
entrust to us, that it is imperative that we 
build a stronger base of funding to sustain 
Greenbelt in the long-run.

How we do this will depend on what we 
hear from you. Over the next several 
months we will be doing a 
lot of listening. Asking our 
supporters, our volunteers, 
landowners, and 
communities to offer 
their feedback on 
how to best sustain 
Greenbelt into the 
future.

I invite you to come 
with me on a journey 
back to 1989, when 
a small group of friends 
and colleagues were sitting 
around a well-worn kitchen 
table in a farmhouse off of Philomath 
Blvd. Imagine these close friends unfurling 
County maps, circling properties, sketching 
out budgets on the backside of scraps 
of paper, and agreeing on possible trail 
connections.

Thirty years ago this was 
Greenbelt Land Trust, and 
these founding members 
said “Think Big”. This 
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Environmental Education program at Bald Hill Farm

Classrooms Across Borders
Explorando Ecosystemas de Oregon 

Did you know that the feisty little 
Rufous hummingbird that arrived at 
your feeder this spring may have 
spent the winter in Rio Laja, Central 
Mexico?  In order to preserve 
habitat for our migratory birds and 
promote cross-cultural learning, 
partners in the Willamette have 
decided to pair up with a twin 
watershed in Mexico with whom 
we share the same environmental 
challenges. 

Each year at least a billion birds 
migrate along the Pacific Flyway, 
depending upon a diverse mix 
of habitats along the way - from 
arctic tundra to rainforests between 
Alaska and Patagonia. 

Three species (Great Blue Heron, 
Rufous Hummingbird, and Black-
Throated Gray Warbler) within the 
Pacific Flyway have been identified 
as the focus of an educational 
component of the partnership, 
providing a direct biological and 
cultural link between our two 
connected watersheds.

Following the Path

Through the Explorando Ecosystemas de Oregon/Exploring 
Oregon Ecosystems environmental education program, 
Corvallis dual-immersion 3rd-graders help to enhance 
migratory bird habitats through classroom and field lessons 
delivered in Spanish by peer mentors.

Greenbelt and our partners (Institute for Applied Ecology 
and Marys River Watershed Council) have secured funding 
to support this education program through 2018, so that 
students can study birds that live in both the Willamette 
Valley and the Laja River Basin in Mexico. Through the 
lens of migratory bird habitats, students will develop their 
knowledge of healthy ecosystems and the wildlife they 
support and have an opportunity to share their findings with 
students in the Rio Laja basin in Mexico. This year 240 3rd-
graders will transform Bald Hill Farm into a living classroom 
through this innovative program and partnership!

Middle schoolers planting 
native bulbs at Owens Farm.

Pacific Flyway 
Migratory Bird Route

Volunteers with strong Spanish-language skills are needed for the Explorando 
Ecosystemas environmental education program.

Volunteer Naturalists - sign up to become a naturalist walking the trails at Bald 
Hill Farm this summer! Training and assistance provided.

Interested in history? Help us to create the historical narrative of each of our 
properties. This is a great project for someone to work on from home!

Our ongoing stewardship, trails, and educational programs regularly have 
volunteer opportunities - sign up!

To sign up as a volunteer or to find out more information, contact  
Elizabeth Records, elizabeth@greenbeltlandtrust.org

CALLING VOLUNTEERS!

Corvallis
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Charles Ross Award

The Charles Ross Award recognizes 
people who have helped to shape 
Greenbelt Land Trust into what it is 
today. These are special individuals who 
exemplify the values of leadership and 

I first met Don Boucher on a local trail, peering 
into the trees next to the creek. I detected 
movement in the branches and heard a rattling 
call but couldn’t see the bird that had captured 
his attention. “What do you see?” I asked 
this stranger. “A belted kingfisher,” said Don, 
pointing out the gunmetal blue bird with an 
oversized bill and punk topknot. We watched 
in appreciative silence as the kingfisher 
plunged into the water.

When I started a Volunteer Naturalist program 
for Greenbelt almost 6 years ago, Don was 
a clear pick to help orient volunteers to Bald 
Hill Farm. With Lisa Millbank, Don shares a 
vast body of knowledge about Willamette 
Valley ecology through their Neighborhood 
Naturalist website, newsletter, and field trips. 
Every year since 2013 Don has volunteered 
to help Volunteer Naturalists open their senses 
to the living things that move just around the 
edges of average human perception.

Volunteers walking with Don for just one 
morning become more alert observers of 

Honoring conservation leadership

nature by following his example. Don brings 
sincere wonder and joy to the experience 
of being a Naturalist, inspiring dozens of 
Volunteer Naturalists to pass along the 
wonder and wisdom in turn.

Gay and Cliff Hall help with riparian plantings on their property.

Volunteer Award
In recognition of extraordinary service to Greenbelt

Don Boucher leading a Naturalist training at Bald Hill

stewardship that our organization was 
founded on 29 years ago. Cliff and Gay 
Hall are two such individuals whose strong 
leadership and commitment to conservation 
shine through.

Cliff and Gay have demonstrated 
conservation leadership in more ways than 
we can count. Whether they are planting 
tens of thousands of trees on their own 
property, leading local schoolchildren on 
river restoration outings, or volunteering with 
conservation partners throughout Benton 
County - their selfless spirit courses through 
our community.

They are passionate advocates for 
conservation on their own land, a stunning 
piece of property known as Luckiamute 
Meadows in Kings Valley. With loving 
attention Cliff and Gay have restored 
streamsides, prairie, and wetlands – 
creating a mosaic of native habitat across 
200 acres. As landowners, Cliff and 
Gay have also worked to permanently 
protect Luckiamute Meadows through a 
partnership with Greenbelt over the last 12 
years.

In recognition of their tireless devotion 
to conservation and community, and for 
always going the extra mile for Greenbelt 
Land Trust, we are delighted to honor Cliff 
and Gay Hall with the Charles Ross Award.

For all these reasons and more, Don 
Boucher is Greenbelt’s Volunteer of the 
Year. Thank you, Don!

Elizabeth Records
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Some of the incredible conservation partners who helped support our work in 2017:

because of you, in 2017 we:

PROTECTED

215
acres permanently 
protected in 
2017

461
serving

BENTON, LINN, POLK, MARION COUNTIES

acres prepared 
for permanent 
protection

66,150
trees and shrubs planted

$355,227
long term stewardship funds added

to steward forests, prairies, and wetlands

29 YEARS OF SERVING THE COMMUNITIES 
OF THE MID-WILLAMETTE VALLEY

2017 IMPACT REPORT

n

powered by you - our supporters

RESTORED

protect      steward     educate      enjoy

We envision a future where significant natural areas are protected, 
with forests, farmlands, wildlife corridors, hills, meadows, wetlands and 
watercourses weaving through and around our mid-Willamette Valley 
communities. These areas contribute to a distinct sense of place, secure 
our sense of community and provide a connection to the natural world.

52
public events and 

workdays

52
acres reseeded to

native  grasses 

CONNECTED
1500 people hiked, learned, connected, and joined with us this last year 
on our lands. From wildflower walks to bat night and symphony on the 
land - this year we welcomed new friends into the greenbelt community. 

1600
individual 

volunteer hours



A SOUND INFRASTRUCTURE
financial summary (10/1/16 - 9/30/17)

INCOME

EXPENSES

Conservation success depends on organizational effectiveness. At 
Greenbelt Land Trust we have set high standards for financial sustainability 
and accountability as the foundation for our great conservation work.

A LOOK BACK AT 2017
1.) Aquatic Ecologist Tiffany Garcia keeps attendees in awe of the diverse amphibian 
life at our feet during a nature walk along the Luckiamute River in Kings Valley. 2.) Bug 
Day was a hit! A youngster points out a new friend that he has found amid the riparian 
areas of Mulkey Creek during a youth education field day. 3.) A monarch butterfly 
pauses to rest along the trail-side at Bald Hill Farm 4.) Volunteers smile through the rain 
during a volunteer planting at Luckiamute Meadows 5.) The vibrant and rare Bradshaw’s 
lomatium blooms at Courtney Creek, a 200-acre property protected by GLT in 2017 6.) Partners 
from the Laja River in Mexico visit Greenbelt and partners at Bald Hill Farm as part of an extensive, 
cross-border collaboration bringing leaders together that are working on river restoration in the Laja and 
Willamette River systems. 7.) An Oregon Vesper Sparrow (OVS) is banded by Bob Altman with American 
Bird Conservancy as part of ongoing efforts to monitor the declining numbers of this sensitive species. 
Bald Hill Farm is  home to one of the largest remaining populations of the OVS in the Willamette Valley.  
8.) Revelers enjoy this once-in-a-life-time total eclipse at Bald Hill Farm.

3

1

SUPPORT/REVENUE
Contributions and Program Grants     $ 1,285,345
Capital Grants                                    $  635,196
Interest Income	                                    $ 114,071
Property Income                                    $ 15,428
Other                                                    $ 42,818
TOTAL                                        $2,092,858

EXPENSES
Programs		                       $983,567
Land Acquisition			       $ 635,196
Fundraising                                             $ 47,343
Administration                                      $ 248,597
TOTAL                                        $1,914,703

NET ASSETS
Board Designated	                    $ 516,033
Temporarily Restricted                       $ 3,424,323
Permanently Restricted                          $ 242,150
Land and Equipment                          $ 7,613,930
TOTAL ASSETS                       $11,796,436

3,099
Acres Protected

Programs 85%

Fundraising 2%

Administration 13%

Contributions
& Program Grants 61% Capital Grants 31%

Property Income 1%

Interest 5%

Other 2%

67
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Audited financials are available by request.



SuperFly Initiative Takes Flight
Upland prairie habitat at Bald Hill Farm will be part of the Superfly Initiative

Greenbelt is excited to announce the new SuperFly Initiative. If you’re in the Valley and 
lookup into the foothills, you will see small remnant meadows that are slowly being lost. These 
meadows contain some of the last remaining populations of Fender’s blue butterfly and Taylor’s 
checkerspot, two endangered species that are protected on Greenbelt lands. These butterflies 
are weak fliers and can’t flutter their way over large forested areas, so they have slowly 
become inbred due to their isolation in ever-shrinking meadows. Enter Project SuperFly! We 
will create a FlyWay by removing encroaching brush and fir trees and connecting isolated 
meadows between Fitton Green Natural Area and Bald Hill Farm. These meadows will be 
planted with wildflowers that these butterflies depend on and that Greenbelt has cultivated.

Greenbelt supporters can get involved in three ways:

1.	 Attend workshops, hikes, and volunteer events all geared towards deepening our connections 
with wildlife.

2.	 RARE Care – a new year-round program where members sleuth out wildflower populations, 
collect their seed, grow the plants, and re-introduce them into our newly created FlyWay.

3.	 Greenbelt Trackers – we’ll be recruiting a few dedicated and knowledgeable volunteers 
to relocate banded Oregon Vesper Sparrows and track their movements. They like similar 
butterfly habitat. Get in touch if you are a bird nerd.

We hope you’ll be as excited as we are about the new SuperFly Initiative, whether it’s by joining 
us on a short ramble or by becoming a full-blown RARE Care member!

PASSING THE TORCH

Connecting prairie systems

get some “new ideas and new blood” into 
the race. Time to pass the baton!

Fortunately, we have two new 
and amazing co-directors, 
Marc Weber and Drew Ibarra, 
who have stepped up along 
with Heart of the Valley Runners 
to carry the torch forward. 

Marc and Drew will add their 
own, fresh flavor to the race 
and post-race party. “This is one 
of my favorite races, and I really 
want to see it continue to grow,” 

Marc says.

This year, Cary will be standing on the 
starting line for the 30K race as a runner. 

Marc, Cary, and Drew celebrate a new era 
of Run for the Hills

When Cary Stephens first came up with 
the idea for Run for the Hills (RFH) as a 
Greenbelt board member, he had no 
idea that it would raise over 
$60,000 for area public trails 
and that it would become a 
popular community builder. 
Cary says he’s most proud of 
“the completion of the whole 
dream of connecting Bald 
Hill Farm to Fitton Green” 
and that “this race celebrates 
accessible public trails, 
Greenbelt’s conservation 
efforts, and our passionate community.”

After directing the run with his wife, Lori, for 
over a decade, Cary felt that it is time to 

Marc and Drew joke that not only will Cary 
map and run the course, but that they’ll 
convince him to be the sweeper as well. 
As an ultra-marathon trail runner logging 
50+ miles a week, this will be no challenge 
to Cary. Thank you, Cary and Lori - and 
welcome, Marc and Drew!

www.gltrunforthehills.com to register today!

Monarch

Taylor’s checkerspot

Fender’s blue

Interested?
Learn more about the RARE Care and 
Greenbelt Trackers Program and sign 
up to volunteer!
Matt Blakeley-Smith
matt@greenbeltlandtrust.org

super

FLY

New leadership for Run for the Hills
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YOUR SUPPORT CREATES A         LASTING LEGACY FOR ALL
thank you
GRANTS
Boneville Power Administration, Center for Natural Lands Management, Ducks Unlimited, Farm Services Agency, Land Trust Alliance, Meyer 
Memorial Trust, Natural Resources Conservation Service, The Nature Conservancy, Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board, Oregon 
Community Foundation, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife, OSU Folk Thrift Club, US Fish and Wildlife Service

CONSERVATION CIRCLE
Alcyon Lord and Wendy Byrne, Art and Judy Waggle, Bill and Nan Beck, Birch Zimmer, Christopher and Catherine Mathews, Cliff and Gay 
Hall, Cliff Heselton, David and Caroline Lorusso, Doug and Ann Brodie, Duncan and Janet Campbell, Fredrick Prahl and Karen Skjei, 
Gary and Jenny Horning, Jack Mykrantz, Janet Throop, John Taylor, Larry and Cindy Mahrt, Mary Pope Osborne, McDowell Charitable 
Trust, Richard and Doris Waring, Robert and Sally Duncan, Robert Frenkel Trust, Robert Leach, The Walter T. Haswell III Wild Environment 
Fund, Thomas Verhoeven, Tom Bucht and Tricia Santrock, Town & Country Realty, William Whelan

MILLENNIUM
Aaron Spitzer and Cindy Smith, Amy Rossman and Christian Feuillet, Anne and Timothy Allen, Carolyn Madsen, Cary and Lori Stephens, 
Charles and Freda Vars, Chris Moser, Clayton Paulson, Corvallis-OSU Symphony Society, Curtis and Deb Rose, David and Wendy 
Ochs, David Gazeley, David Heck and Gloria Wong, DEVCO Engineering, Inc., Diane Kenderesi, Don and Roberta Hall, Doug and 
Anthony Gordon, Irving and Martha Dayton, Jackie Calvert, James Sumich and Caren Erickson, Jane and Larry Viehl, Jeff and Shelley 
Stewart, Jim Boyle, Joe and Lois Malango, John Sears and Cindy Powell, Judy Rintoul, Kelly and Ann Moore, Kyle and Holly Dunning, 
Leslie Redpath and Fred Heil, Louise Ferrell, Lyle and Sharon Hutchens, Marilyn Henderson and Michael Mix, Maureen Kinevey Gump 
and Jeff Gump, Milt Roselinsky, Nancy Schary, Natalie and John Boyce, Patricia D’Andrade, Peter Harr and Sharon O’Hara Harr, Richard 
McManus, Robert Yandt, Scott and Meleah Ashford, Steve McLaughlin, Susie Brubaker-Cole, Tim and Susan Cowles, Tom and Ellen 
Murphy, Tony and Gail Vander Heide, Tremaine and Gail Arkley, Virginia Pear, William Ayres, William Pearcy

PATRON
Andrew and Lauralee Martin, Andy and Bobbi Ungerer, Ann Shriver and Larry Lev, Barbara and Darrah Thomas, Barbara and Ralph 
Reed, Barnhisel, Barlow, Stephens, & Costa, Bill and Caroline Pollak, Bill and Eija Emmingham, Block 15 Brewing Company, Bob and 
Karen McDonald, Bob Griffiths, Boris and Joyce Becker, Bruce Frey and Laura Hansen, Charles Miller and Martha Clemons, Dan Bean 
and Priscilla Spears, Daniel Heaston, David Finch and Mary Flahive, David Janos, David Zahler and April Turple, Diane Hunsaker, Dick 
Brainerd and Manuela Huso, Donna Gregerson, Donna Sirmans, Frederick Swanson and Julia Jones, Gabriel Ledger, Harry Phinney and 
Pam Raby, Heart of the Valley Runners, Helen Kao, Hersh and Ange Crawford, Jack and Jane Barth, James and Sara Ingle, Jeff Igelman and 
Theresa Gibney, Jim Smith, John and Kerry Bliss, John Pinkerton, John Swanson and Jeanne Holmes, Judith Winkler, Judy and Roland de 
Szoeke, Judy Dugan, Kent and Patricia Daniels, Larry Goeltz, Laurie Labbitt Perry and Ron Perry, Lina DiGregorio and Gabriel Shea, Linda 
and David Smith, Lisa Mykrantz Brown, Martha Fraundorf, Maya Abels and Stewart Holmes, Melodie Putnam and Paul Reeser, Michael 
and Becca Pope, Nathan Potter, Nicole and Thomas Maness, Pat Wheeler and John Westall, Paul and Mary Ann Roberts, Pete Sandrock, 
Phillip Hays, Rick and Judy Miller, Ron and Gwen Jameson, Running Princess, Seymour and Paula House, Stan and Ellen Hall, Steve and 
Nancy Lindsey, Steve and Susan Ford, Steve Polasky and Liz Davis, Tamina Toray and Cathy Neumann, Ted Wilson and Ellen Tappon, 
Theo Dreher and Connie Bozarth, Thomas Peterson, Tom and Glenda Plant, Tom and Marilyn Marker, Tony Howell and Patricia Benner, 
Trout Mountain Forestry, Troy and Marisa Brandt

GUARANTOR
Alesia and Rich Duncombe, Brady Finkenaur, Bruce McCune and Patricia Muir, Bud and Barbara Baumgartner, Carroll and Gerry 
DeKock, Charley and Susan Fisher, Christine Hughes, Citizens Bank, Clare Reimers and Waldo Wakefield, Courtney Leonard, Dan 
Edge and Sally Olson-Edge, Daniel Harris, Daniel Luoma and Joyce Eberhart, David and Corrine Gobeli, David and Margy Buchanan, 
David and Susan Livingston, Douglas and Kathryn Collins, Ellen Watrous, Erika Schoell, First Alternative Cooperative, Get Organized!, LLC, 
Heather Throop, James Cannon and Cheryl Stevenson, James Rodell, Jane Smith and John Bacon, Janet Jarvis, Jennifer and Peter Klammer, 
Jessica McDonald, Jim and Anna Phelps, Jim and Bonnie Krueger, Jim and Laurel Lannen, Jim Johnson, John and Anne Filson, John and 
Dodie Wilson, John and Sandra Potter, John and Susan Watson, John Tietjen and Patricia Cummins, Joyce Loper and Carl Baker, 
Julia and Tim Maloney, Julianna Burke and David Bard, Karyle Butcher, Kathleen Mulligan, Ketty and Joel  Kalberer, Kipp Tobias and 
Thomas Whittier, Kirk Schroeder and Carol Savonen, Leona Converse, Leslie and Nancy Pliskin, Linda and Richard Seekatz, Lorie 
Bailey and Stephanie Heindel, Margaret Anderson, Marjorie Goss, Mark Miller and Dawn Daniels, Mark Weisel, Martha Picchi and 

= 20+ year member

                            We have made every effort to ensure accuracy of this list. If you find an error or omission, please contact our office.
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Boyd Lyon, Melinda Pyle, Nancy Weber, Nick McKee, Pat and Betty Malone, Pat and Dee Mooney, 
Paul Malamud, Peggy Lovelace Contreras, Peter and Carole Beedlow, Peter and Julianna Betjemann, 
Pieter and Karen van Zee, Ralph Wyatt and Lianne Thompson, Regina Davis, Rob Pabst, Robert and 
Janet Larkin, Rochelle Murphy, Ron and Ann Marek, Ronald Davis and Karen Starleaf, Samaritan Health Services, Sunia Yang 
and Grant Pease, Suzanne Ortiz and John Criscitiello, Suzanne Spencer Middleton, Theresa Byrne, Thomas Smith and Jean Townes, 
Todd Reeve, Tom and Lisa Doane, Tom and Marcia Pfleeger, Valerie White, Vynn and Maureen Berg, Wayne Phillips, Willy Mayer

SUPPORTING
Alder Ame, Allan Kitzman and Sue Tangeman, Amy Ward, Anne Davis, Anthony and Dawn Denver, Aruna Kumar, Barbara and Gordon 
Grant, Beth and David Malitz, Bettina Schempf and Jeffrey Miller, Biff and Maret Traber, Bill and Laura Gleaves, Bob Altman and Carol 
Schuler, Bruce and Jan McIntosh, Bruce and Judy Hecht, Bruce and Tricia Martin, Carol and Richard Palmer, Carolyn Choquette and 
Gody Spycher, Charlene Carroll, Charles and Elizabeth Blass, Charlie and Hollis Holstine, Cheryl and Clifford Pereira, Christine Valentine, 
Cindy Dahl and Charles Thierheimer, Claudia Regier, Clement and Janet La Cava, Cliff and Jo Anne Trow, Curtis and Susan Johnson, 
Cynthia Solie, Dan Rosenberg and Jennifer Gervais, Daniel Addis, Danny Kugler, Dave Serisky, David and Cheryl Shear, David and Sarah 
Ehlers, David Eckert and Annette Mills, David Hibbs and Sarah Karr, Desiree Tullos, Don Armstrong and Mary Kentula, Donald and Priscilla 
Zobel, Donna Myers, Doug Parrish, Edwin and Victoria Fox, Elizabeth Jones, Gary and Susan Klinkhammer, Greg and Diane Hammerstad, 
Greg Koerper and Pat Berman, Herkimer and Shikha Gottfried, J.B. Good, Inc., Jackson Ross, James Trappe, Jane Anne Warkentin, Jane 
Luther, Jason and Kristin Bradford, Jeff and Glenna Myers, Jerry and Lyn Larson, Jerry and Nancy Hildenbrand, Jill and John Bushakra, Jim 
Good and Janet Morlan, Jim Gouveia and Chareane Wimbley-Gouveia, Jim Weldon, Joann Overton, John and Beverly Arthur, John 
and Ellie Erkkila, John and Gretchen Morris, John and Linda Martinsen, John and Peggy Brophy, John Myers, Joshua Smith, Karen and 
Brock McLeod, Karen and Kim Jones, Karin Krakauer and Tim Stewart, Kathy Newman, Kaye Lavender, Keith Martin and Caryl Uhler, Ken 
and Ilse Christensen, Ken and Lise Hedberg, Ken Larson and Virginia Badger, Kris Mitchell, Laurence and June Padman, Leigh Stoller and 
Renee Brooks, Lida and Michael Stevenson, Linda Cummins and Fred Berman, Linda Modrell and Keith McCreight, Lois Courtney, Lynn 
Humphrey, Lynn Trimpe, Marian and Bill Veley, Marjorie Ratliff, Mark and Karen Rowe, Mark Wilson, Marlan and Angela Carlson, 
Martin and Cheri Fisk, Martin and Dorothy Stephenson, Maynard Freemole and Erin Hogan-Freemole, Mazama Brewing Company, Michael 
Kalk, Milton Plocher and Nancy Ashby, Nancy Allen and Dan Roby, Nancy Roberts, Nancy Savage, Neal and Barbara Gladstone, 
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Williams, Cathy Tyler, Chad Neu, Charla Hayden, Charles Berg, Charles Quinn and Dana Abel, Charlotte Campbell, Chris and Ellen 
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allen throop
barbara mykrantz
betty and bob owens
betty griffiths
bob and emily bear
charles and elsie ross
charles and jean leach
charles h. phoenix
craig leman
cynthia lord

denis jarvis
edwin and helen fisher
elizabeth t. muir
first lt. nainoa hoe
gene mohan
homer campbell
jack and jean nath
james r.  blaine
jane fleischbein
joann spohn wolf
kathy weldon
loretta wall

marcia claire suter
marian reid
marie chodak
norman anderson
paul doescher
paul heine
rene moye
richard werner
rod inman
sylvia ludwig
tom haswell
valerie krantz
walt schmidt

IN MEMORY OF

Adair’s Orchards, Advantage Computing, American Bird Conservancy, 
Barnhisel, Barlow, Stephens & Costa, Benton County Natural Areas and Parks, 
Birdwell Music, Block 15, Broadleaf Architecture, Cascadia Expeditions, City 
of Corvallis Parks and Recreation, Corvallis Brewing Supply, Corvallis Depot, 
Corvallis OSU Symphony Society, Davis Family Farm, Deerhaven Farms, 
Devco Engineering, Eagle Digital Imaging, First Alternative Cooperative, First 
American Title, Five Star Sports, Gathering Together Farm, Get Organized! 
LLC , Grass Roots Books, Hewlett Packard, Live Sound and Light, LLC, Live Well 
Studio, Mater Investment Company, Mazama Brewing, Natalie’s Mexi-Kart, 
New Morning Bakery, NH-HAY, INC., Peak Sports, Peoria Gardens, Running 
Princess, Samaritan Health Services, Shonnard’s Nursery, Silvernail Farm and 
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LLC, Toby Pomeroy Studio, Town and Country Realty, Trout Mountain Forestry, 
Tyee Wine Cellars, Western View Landscaping, Weatherford Thompson PC
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Chris Bentley, Christopher Marshall, Civic Engagement Center OSU, Clayton Paulson, Clem Lacava, Clement  La 
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David Zahler, Debra Supinski, Dennis Epstein, Dhalia Aparicio-Cruz, Don Boucher, Don Wackerly, Doug and Ann 
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Eric Hartstein, Erik Swanson, Fredrick Prahl, Gabriel Polo, Giana Bernardini, Green 2 Team AmeriCorps NCCC 
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Lillie Miller, Linda Samet, Lisa Greenfield and Mike Hilt, Lisa Millbank, Lisa Mykrantz Brown, Logan Hockley, Lorie 
Bailey and Stephanie Heindel, Lorna Glubb, Louisa Hooven, Lucas King, Lyle Hutchens, Mackenzie Gibson, Maddie 
Finklea, Marc Weber, Martha Rockey, Mary Darling, Mary Turney, Matthew Gerding, Matthew Sundberg, Maya 
Abels and Stewart Holmes, Meg Mobley, Melissa Platt, Melissa Scherr, Mian Mao, Michael Brawuer, Min Ji Jang, 
Miranda Nelson, Molly Monroe, Nancy Hathaway, Nathan Van Cleave, Nick Auyeng, Nolan Suda, Owen Welch, Patricia 
Muir, Paul Jacobsen, Paul Miller, Peter Beedlow, Peter Eschwey, Quinn Martin, Rachel Pearce-Smith, Rafael Gorriran, Ralph 
Alig, Reed Janke, Ricardo Small, Ricky Carson, Rob Birdwell, Robert Michael Pyle, Robert Morris , Robert Smythe, Rochele 
Murphy, Russa Kittredge, Ruth Johns, Ryan Dancer, Said Al-Akindi, Salim Al-Maqbuli, Samuel Pape, Sarah Dilley, Scott 
Whitson, Sean Little, Sebastian Lehmler, Seymour House, Sharon Gamroth, Sierra Billington, Spencer White, Stacey 
Waldrup, Steve  Lindsey, Stuart Perlmeter, Sue Johnson, Sue Powell and Matt Lee, Tatiana Dierwechter, Tess Wier, Theo 
Dreher and Connie Bozarth, Thomas Mai, Thomas Smith and Jean Townes, Tia Gabalita, Tiffany Garcia, Tim and Susan 
Cowles, Tim Murphy, Toby Smith, Tom and Marcia Pfleeger, Tom Bucht, Tom Murphy, Tomas Meade, Travis William, 
Tremaine Arkley, Valerie Peterson, Weston Lambert, Wilhelm Geier, William Pearcy, William Pye, Zachary McCourt

erika barthelmess
jack mykrantz
jane and larry viehl
janet maddox
jim johnson
john warnke
leonard family
meg campbell
michael pope
mike ross

amanda robinson
ann and doug brodie
ann shriver
bruce and brenda 
coblentz
charlotte campbell
doug parrish
doug stotz and fran 
muraski
dr. benno warkentin

IN HONOR OF

nancy roberts
nate richardson
richardson family
samaritan cardiology
tim and susan cowles
tremaine arkley
trish and kent daniels
william mckewan
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